
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

  

  
 

 

Notice to the Public and the Profession 

Electronic signatures 
In recognition of the continued impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on parties’ and 
counsels’ abilities to sign and file documents, the Tax Court of Canada is continuing to 
accept on a pilot project basis four types of electronic signatures and initials on Notices 
of Discontinuance, Notices of Withdrawal, Consents to Judgment and Affidavits. 

The four types of signatures and initials are as follows: 

1) A scanned copy or photo of a physically signed or initialed document; 

2) Scanned signatures or initials pasted into the signature block or initials box of a 
document; 

3) Signatures or initials created using a touchscreen and pasted into the signature 
block or initials box of a document; and 

4) Secure electronic signatures or initials that identify the person signing or 
initialing the document, are uniquely linked to the person, and are within the 
person’s control. Such signatures or initials often include one or more of the date, 
time and place of signing or initialing. 

Plain typewritten signatures or initials that are not secure in the manner described above 
will not be accepted on Notices of Discontinuance, Notices of Withdrawal, Consents to 
Judgment and Affidavits. 

The pilot project continues to be in effect and will run until January 31, 2023, with the 
possibility that it may be extended beyond that date. 

The Registry accepts electronic signatures on other court documents besides Notices of 
Discontinuance, Notices of Withdrawal, Consents to Judgment and Affidavits. Please 
contact the Registry with any questions about electronic signatures. 

Dated this 29th day of June, 2022. 

(Original signed by Eugene P. Rossiter 
Chief Justice) 

Eugene P. Rossiter 
Chief Justice 


